# Road Committee Report May 18, 2019

## Signs at Maple and Walker Lake

The yield sign was knocked down last week but was reset by John Weber. The remaining signs on the corner will be done soon.

#### **Culverts**

We will be reminding landowners of their responsibility to clean out culverts and ditch lines adjacent to their property. This will be through Facebook, group e-mail, website and newsletter.

Additionally, we have several drainage runoff issues in the community. We will look to start taking care of this by contact as well. The Road Committee budgeted \$5,000 for these projects in their 2019 budget.

## **Potholes and Road Regrading**

All the potholes and the pavement repairs on the asphalt roads that were awarded to Warner Excavating and Paving were completed satisfactorily.

The Road Committee did an inspection of all the gravel and dirt roads for needed maintenance repairs and a bid will be awarded within the next couple of weeks.

### **Trees**

There are many trees that are growing into the roads and either have to be cut back or raised up to continue to allow vehicles to travel through safely. Also not having these cut back hampers plowing operations as the trucks avoid hit the branches.

Attorney Steih said we can cut anything that overgrows our right-of —way. Road Committee is looking for board recommendations on whether we should try to get individuals to cut back their trees or should we start doing so through a contract. The Committee budgeted \$5,000 for trees for 2019. Either way notification to the residents will need to take place. That would be through Facebook, group e-mail, Website, newsletter and individual mailed letter in certain cases where a home is located on the property.